VMB Meeting Minutes 3/5/09

The meeting began at 7:05pm with 22 members in attendance.

1. Treasurer’s Report –  $939.93after plus an additional 260ish. Expenditure for 

Membership brochures and caps/embroidery

2. Review minutes – no minutes taken at 1/09 meeting/Christmas party

3. Business

· CAMELBACK:  Project now moved to Blue Mtn. 2009 three race series consisting of SuperD, Dual Slalom & Downhill. George Berger & Jay to lead course design project for VMB

· TREXLER: Progress continues but with North Range on hold for now. Will have to focus on Central range due to hunting history in N. Range. Concern for more access to enable larger loop.

· NOCKAMIXON: On hold for now. Kenny has been boundary marking but club will not begin work until agreement on accessibility/availability of trails. Could be good cooperation between PMBA & VMB. Some concern for crossing over Rt 313 to access other side.

· SALISBURY

 * All new trail markers from Bernie are up, will need more to complete.   Looking good!

 * Kiosks are coming along

 *Dave flagging trails, some good ideas. Want to focus on a connector trail to create a shorter loop. Concern for too much congestion. Want to keep Sals more of a secluded riding experience, don’t want tightness of Jordan.

 *Western frontier- will look for now to access by road. Talk of parking areas for that region. John Eberhard spoke of quarry area along Constitution that could be cleaned up and used.  

 *Night riding is definitely not allowed. The park rules need to be rewritten to extend the hours of access. VMB can’t be given special permission to have night access. Will write up new rule with expanded park hours to present to borough.

· VMB GOODS

*Caps are ordered, smoke with red VMB logo, website on back of cap, baby blue for women.

 *T-Shirts: still need design, had discussed front of shirt having Doug’s logo on and back with possible slogan: “SALS ROCKS, TREX IS NEXT”

*Tracy has completed VMB brochures and they look great! Will place at local bike shops and at the Banff Film Festival.

· DCNR GRANTS 

*Tracy & Scott Stortz met with grant guy, $3k just to do anything for us. Will look at some fundraising to raise money for next year. Scott will still try to see what he can do for the club for now with his own work/research. Federal grant deadline has past, possible state still.

 *Joe Transue mentioned he know the women who is responsible for Ironton Rail Trail and the amt of grant $ they receive annually. He may try to meet with her and see if they can give some advice on how to go about requesting/obtaining grant $ for VMB projects/ventures.  

· Epic Rides/Trips/Events

* Raystown – lake recreation area in Altoona, PA with lots of trails, fishing, camping and other fun things. Possible VMB trip.

 *Banff Film Festival- Bill Kemmer (Euphoria) won free tickets, guessed 78 and winning number was 79, congrats Bill!

 *Take a Kid Mtn Biking Day is 10/3/09.

 * Rob L. to coach race training clinic at Michaux, end of March? (unsure of date)

 *Joe Transue mentioned a new land mgr for Camelback area and some other areas that will now be accessible for riding, has stated his officers will not cite anyone for riding.

